OGDEN DUNES TOWN COUNCIL
BUDGET HEARING
TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM
SEPTEMBER 19, 2017 — 6:00 P.M.

PRESENT: Tim Nelson
Mike Webber
Kathy Kniola
Nate Ball

ABSENT: Scott Lehmann

A discussion was held with Marshal Reeder regarding the police and fire radio upgrades. Mike Webber
moved to solicit funding terms and offers from banks in the amount of $226,617.48 for the upgrade of
radios for the Ogden Dunes Police and Fire Departments per the bids from Miner Electronics dated
February and March 2017 for Motorola products. Total cost is subject to change depending on length of
warranties taken and possible County funding. Kathy Kniola seconded the motion. All present were in
favor and the motion was unanimously approved.

Tim Nelson read Ordinance 831 (2018 Budget) by title only for the first reading.

Discussion was held on the proposed Marquette Greenway (bike trail through Ogden Dunes). No
decisions were made by the Council.

Kathy Kniola moved to approve a 2.5% wage increase for 2018 for all part-time and full-time employees
with the exception of the Town Council members. Mike Webber seconded the motion. All present
were in favor and the motion was unanimously approved.

No further business coming before the Council, Nate Ball moved to adjourn the meeting. Mike Webber
seconded the motion. All present were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Tim Nelson, President

ATTEST:

Jean Manna, Clerk-Treasurer



